
 

 

 
 
 
 
J/SLT/CW/letters/MSM 

 

 

11th September 2023 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carers 

 

I am writing to share the concerns we have about the number of cars parked on double yellow lines 

and on local land immediately around the academy at the end of the day.  This often prevents 

children from easily crossing what is a busy road and blocking their view of oncoming traffic. 

 

Please can I ask that parents/carers do not park/pick up on the surrounding streets – Cornfield Street 

/ Moorland Avenue / Pennine Drive but arrange an agreed location, a 5 minute walk away from the 

academy?  By doing this, it will avoid the gridlock situations and disperse the traffic away from the 

immediate vicinity at a time when over 1350 children are walking out of the building and make the 

local area safer for all of our students.  

 

You may have noticed that Hollingworth staff are on duty at the end of the day.  We are there to 

help, and we ask that parents be respectful when a member of staff asks you to move your car. 

 

We want to ensure that there will never be an accident resulting in serious injury, or worse, to one or 

more of our children and I am sure you will agree that their safety must be a priority for us all.  

 

Your co-operation would be greatly appreciated. 

 

Kind regards 

 
 

C Williamson 

Deputy Headteacher 

 


